
ANNUAL GIVING REPORT  2017–18 A 

is OUR school

2017–2018 
Annual Giving Report



PRESIDENT ’ S MESSAGE

Dear Friends,

Thank you for faithfully supporting the ministry of Hawaii Baptist Academy through your 
prayers and finances. Because of your generosity, we are able to continue our mission, which 
is to provide each student with a college-preparatory education with a foundation built 
on Jesus Christ. As we all know, Christ’s love is life-changing; therefore, we are sincerely 
thankful that we are able to provide every student with the opportunity to experience Christ’s 
love, knowing that it will shape them into impactful leaders in their communities. 

The 2017–2018 school year was another remarkable year. All 113 members from the Class of 2018 were accepted 
to colleges in Hawaii, the mainland, and abroad! In this annual report, we feature four outstanding graduates. 
Two are now attending prestigious ivy league schools, and another is the first student in Hawaii to receive a 
scholarship for nuclear research. Our fourth student shares how he discovered Christ’s love at HBA and how it 
transformed his life.

 We also celebrated many milestones and achievements, including: 

We are thankful for God’s blessings, and we are also thankful for your partnership. None of these 
accomplishments or projects would have been possible without your support. Thank you for helping us  
make disciples for His kingdom.

Sincerely,

Ron Shiira ’5
PRESIDENT

•	 HBA’s Eagle Eye Newspaper receive a Best-In-State 
for a fourth consecutive year;

•	 three high school students were recognized at the 
55th Annual Hawaii Regional Scholastic Art & 
Writing Awards;

•	 three sophomores won a free trip to Japan after 
winning multiple awards at the Japan Wizards 
Statewide Academic Team Competition; 

•	 Connor Malinger, eighth grader, received third place 
overall in chemistry at the Hawaii State Science and 
Engineering Fair;

•	 the school received the National Athletic Trainers’ 
Association (NATA) Safe Sports School 1st Team 
Award. The award recognizes schools that provide  
safe athletic environments and highlights the 

importance of seeking the highest standards  
possible for care, injury prevention and treatment  
for student-athletes;

•	 the boys varsity cross country team won the  
state title;

•	 sophomore Donovon Shiraishi won the state air 
riflery title; 

•	 the Wind Ensemble performed at Carnegie Hall  
as part of the Sounds of Spring International  
Music Festival;

•	 over 110 students responded to invitations to begin  
a new relationship with Jesus or to renew a closer 
walk with Him;

•	 and we launched our beautiful website redesign.



C O N T E N T S

MESSAGE FROM THE 
DIREC TOR OF INS TITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT

Aloha, Friends,

Never would I have imagined that after graduat
ing from Hawaii Baptist Academy in 1994,  
I would return to serve as our school’s director 
of institutional advancement. It’s amazing how 
God works in your life and prepares you for 
opportunities when you least expect them.

In a short period of time, I have experienced the tremendous  
support of our alumni, families, and supporters. Your gifts have  
a wide reaching impact by making a college-preparatory education 
a possibility to everyone who qualifies and desires one; providing 
scholarship opportunities to students; maintaining campus facilities; 
as well as providing a safe learning environment for our students; 
and so much more. 

This report of giving recognizes your contributions to Hawaii  
Baptist Academy during the fiscal year July 1, 2017–June 30, 2018. It is 
our goal to accurately publish our donor list. If you feel that an error 
has been made, please contact our Institutional Advancement Office.  

Serving God’s Kingdom means that we strive to do good unto others 
through our thoughts, words and actions. Thank you for serving the 
Kingdom and proclaiming His legacy through your generosity. Your 
gifts and prayers benefit our future leaders and servants of God.

Mahalo for being a light to others!

Aloha, 

Billie Takaki Lueder ’94 
DIRECTOR OF INSTITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT
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For information about giving opportunities, 
contact the Office of Institutional Advancement 
at (808) 533-7094 or development@hba.net.



2     

LONG AGO, Haven Won ’18 set his sights high and 
dreamed big. He wanted to attend a prestigious 
university, but to even be considered, he knew that  
his test scores would have to be remarkably high.  
So he set out to make sure that would happen.  
One summer, he enrolled in a six-week-long SAT/ACT 
class. He also studied on his own for at least two  
hours or more each day. 

“I easily studied over 200 hours,” said Won. 

Won also pursued a rigorous academic course load. 
During his senior year, he took five Advanced Placement 
(AP) courses. 

There is much more to Won than academics. As a 
runner, he participated on HBA’s track and field team. 
His favorite events were the relay races because he ran 
those events with his closest friends, some of whom he 
has known since attending kindergarten at HBA. He 
was also an active member of Interact, a community 
service organization. 

The Road to Princeton University
wonhaven

’18

Outside of school, Won worked part time at Iyasume,  
a musubi shop in Waikiki. He started working during his 
sophomore year after responding to an ad on Craigslist. 

“The manager showed up to the interview an hour late. 
When he got there, he didn’t even interview me. He just 
asked if I could start working.”

Won started work immediately and really enjoyed it.  
He enjoyed it so much that sometimes, he would go 
straight to work after a track meet. 

“Those days were the hardest because my legs were dying.”

He has learned valuable life lessons from his co-workers. 
One of those people is Miyuki, a mother who left her 
nursing career in Japan and moved to Hawaii to support 
her son’s dream to become a musician. 

“She taught me a lot about how important it is to care  
for the people who are close to you.”

Won also enjoys working because it allows him to be 
a little more self-sufficient. He deeply appreciates the 
sacrifices that his family has made so he could enjoy  
a private education. 

“My grandma is in her seventies. She shouldn’t have 
to work, but she is because she’s helping to pay for my 
education. She’s very selfless.” 

All of his hard work, both academically and outside of 
school, paid off. Following graduation, Won attended 
Princeton University. At Princeton, families who earn less 
than $160,000 can receive need-based grants, which can 
cover nearly all of the tuition. 

Won encourages current and future high school students 
to choose challenging courses, and to remember that your 
grades aren’t a representation of your intellect. 

“Getting good grades doesn’t mean you’re smart, it just 
means you put in the work. The same with test scores.  
A lot of it is just how much you want to study.”

HAWAII BAPTIST ACADEMY
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ANIKA KEUNING ’18 IS “HAPA,” a term used by locals 
in Hawaii to describe mixed race people who are 
primarily, but not exclusively, half white and half Asian.  
Her mother, Manami, is a Japanese national, and her  
father, David ’85, was born and raised in Hawaii and  
is of Dutch descent. Keuning entered HBA as a kinder
gartener. A year later, her family moved to Japan. Even 
though she spoke fluent Japanese, she never felt like she 
fully fit in with her Japanese family. In 2011, a massive 
tsunami killed 20,000 people and damaged several 
nuclear reactors in Sendai. The disaster forced the 
Keunings to move back to Hawaii, and Anika returned 
to HBA in sixth grade. While she enjoyed reconnecting 
with her old friends, she still didn’t feel like she quite  
fit in.

“The last time I saw my friends they were little.  
Now we’re all big. It was like this huge chunk of my life 
was missing.” 

Her multiracial heritage also proved challenging.  
Even though she was back in America, she still didn’t 
feel like she fit in with HBA’s predominantly Asian 
population, and her experiences abroad were different 
from her classmates. 

“I felt embarrassed to be so different from the kids  
at HBA.”

But Keuning didn’t let these differences hold her back. 
Instead, she decided to “color outside of the lines” and 
created her own community by making friends of 
mixed ethnicities and trying out new opportunities  
at school. 

In eighth grade, her mother encouraged her to join  
the cross country team. At her first practice, she didn’t 
even try to run and walked most of the time. She 
continued to participate and developed close bonds 
with her teammates. Keuning ran on the varsity cross 
country team all four years of high school. She and her 
teammates finished in second place twice at states. 

She also found community by participating in band. 

“I love being around people who work hard and are 
passionate about what they do. It motivates me to work 
hard and it makes the experience enjoyable.”

Serving as class council president during her junior and 
senior years was another one of her favorite memories. 
While planning prom and Spirit Week was stressful, 
she’s grateful for those experiences because they helped 
develop her leadership skills. 

Creating Community
keuninganika

’18

Her experience at HBA was topped off by winning the 
state championship for Mock Trial during her junior year. 

Faith has also played an important role in Keuning’s life, 
especially when it came time to choose which college 
she would attend. Keuning was accepted to Cornell 
University, however, it wasn’t her first choice, or second 
or third. She was very disappointed that none of her top 
choices came through.

“One day at church we were praying, and the lady praying 
for me said I needed to let go of something that was 
holding me back.” 

Keuning listened to the woman’s advice and visited 
Cornell. To her surprise, she felt right at home. 

“I always thought I needed to go to a school in a big city 
because I’ve always lived in cities. I really liked the people  
I met at Cornell. I’m really excited to go there.  
God knows what you need.” 
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HUMAN BEINGS DEPEND ON A LOT OF ENERGY to get 
things done. Whether it’s driving our cars, cooling our 
homes with air conditioning, or powering our computers 
and smart devices—we need energy. As technology 
continues to advance, our dependency on energy will 
continue to increase. Brandon Kamiyama ’18 is hoping  
to be a part of the change in shifting our dependency 
from conventional energy sources, such as oil and coal,  
to nuclear energy. 

“When I was looking at what I should go into, this was 
freshman or sophomore year, I asked myself, ‘What 
problems are there in the world?’ And whichever one was 
most interesting, which happened to be the energy crisis 
problem, I chose to go into that,” said Kamiyama. 

Kamiyama first became interested in nuclear energy in 
his chemistry class. His curiosity led him to learn more 
about the topic via the Internet and YouTube videos.  
His passion was recognized when he applied for a $1,000 
Incoming Freshman Scholarship from the American 
Nuclear Society, an international non-profit that promotes 
the study of nuclear science and technology. The award, 
which was established in 2003, is given to high school 
seniors who have been accepted to a four-year college to 
study science and, of course, have an interest in nuclear 
science. In 2018, 30 students from across the country 
applied for the scholarship. Kamiyama was one of four 

applicants who were chosen for the award, and he is the 
first to be chosen from Hawaii.

Nuclear energy doesn’t have the best reputation due 
to major accidents such as Sendai and Chernobyl. 
Kamiyama says those projects were based on nuclear 
fission. He wants to study nuclear fusion. According  
to Kamiyama, nuclear fission involves breaking a large 
element apart. With nuclear fusion, smaller elements 
are fused together to release energy. The elements that 
are mainly used in nuclear fusion reactions are not 
comparable in atomic mass to that of an element used 
in nuclear fission. Additionally, it is theorized that with 
certain designs of reactors, the energy produced by 
nuclear fusion would be more efficient, meltdowns  
would be virtually impossible and there would be zero 
carbon dioxide emissions. 

“It’s a subject not too well known, and there’s a lot to be 
discovered within this century.”

Kamiyama is attending Oregon State University and 
studying nuclear engineering with an emphasis on 
system design and analysis. 

Kamiyama entered HBA in ninth grade. In high school, 
he participated in Math Bowl, Math League, Science 
Olympiad, It’s Academic, and Interact, a community 
service club. He is thankful for the guidance and support 
he has received from all of his teachers and peers. 

Taking on the Energy Crisis
kamiyama
brandon

’18
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COMING TO A PRIVATE CHRISTIAN SCHOOL can be  
a difficult transition for someone who hasn’t grown 
up in a church or faith-based home. When Preston Iha 
’18 was told by his parents that he would attend HBA 
starting in sixth grade, he begged them to send him 
back to public school. 

“I saw no point in going to chapel, and I thought everyone 
who was a Christian was stupid,” said Iha. 

In kindergarten, Iha’s father, who is a member of the 
National Guard, was deployed to Iraq. When he returned 
home, he struggled with the effects of PTSD and strongly 
questioned why any religion could claim to be absolute 
truth. Young Iha was bitter about his father’s absence and 
unsettling return. Another tragedy had also shaken him 
at his core. His mother, who had been pregnant while his 
father was deployed, lost the baby due to complications. 

Iha’s first year at HBA was fraught with many emotional 
difficulties. However, things slowly began to change in 
middle school. In seventh grade, Iha discovered that he 
enjoyed studying the Bible in Mr. Sprankle’s Bible class.  
His curiosity, and the faith of his classmates, compelled him 
to do more research on Christianity and other religions.

“I was really interested in finding out what’s true.  
While I wouldn’t mind having a faith of my own, I didn’t 
want to waste my life on a lie. I looked at the evidence and 
I started to think this might be true. I had a hard time 
accepting that God could be loving, but if maybe all of 
these facts were true, maybe the other parts of Him that 
my teachers and friends talked about could also be true.”

Following Christian Emphasis Week in eighth grade,  
Iha gave his life to Christ and dedicated himself to 
reading the entire New Testament. 

In 10th grade, Iha shared his faith by joining the student 
Ministry Team where he led small groups, counseled 
younger students at grade level camps, and led worship 
for his peers. 

“I knew God had changed me. I joined Ministry Team 
because I wanted to give back. I’m thankful for what 
happened to me.”

Throughout high school, Iha kept Ministry Team a priority  
while juggling a rigorous academic load, and winning 
state championships for Mock Trial and cross country.

When it was time to choose a college, Iha turned down  
an offer from a prestigious university on the East Coast  
and chose to attend Baylor University in Waco, Texas,  
as a religious studies major. He hopes to one day start a 
non-governmental organization that is focused on ensuring 
religious freedom and preventing religious oppression.

Finding Faith
iha

preston
’18
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Benefactors
($25,000 and above)

Hawaii
Mrs. Mildred Au
Helen Choy Estate
Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention
Albert T. &  Wallace T. Teruya 

Foundation

California
Mrs. Diana Chow Yee ’60
North Carolina
Tom Causby Estate  

Mrs. Shirley Causby

South Carolina
Harris Campbell Estate  

Mrs. Virginia Campbell
Texas
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb

Champions
($10,000-$24,999)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew T. Chun
HBA Athletic Booster Club
Shiraki Memorial Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Togami

Texas
Bessie Fleming Trust
Virginia
Mrs. Juanda H. Halliwill

Exceptional Friends
($5,000-$9,999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. David K. Arita 

American Carpet One 
Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Harold K. Asato
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Katahara
Mrs. Elizabeth Lee Kealoha

Mr. & Mrs. Morris H. Kimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Oyer
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa
Mr. & Mrs. Henry T. Yamashita

California
Katheryn E. Devine Estate
Mrs. Lurie Walker Stewart

Georgia
Blanche Sale Trust
Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro
Willis & Roberta Tassie Trust

Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2017–June 30, 2018 

Fiscal Year Giving Summary
Contributions totaling $1,125,036 were received during the past fiscal year, July 1, 2017–June 30, 2018. Of this 
amount, 54% was designated for Scholarship Endowment, 10% for other endowment, 19% for the recently 
completed high school expansion project, and 17% for instructional programs. MAHALO for giving to HBA!

Ali‘i Eagle Circle
($100,000 in total gifts)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Alexander & Baldwin, Inc.
Mr.* & Mrs. Gary H. Arizala
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Bank of Hawaii
Samuel N. & Mary Castle 

Foundation
Design Partners, Inc. 

Mr. Owen Chock 
Mr. Vernon Inoshita

Mr. & Mrs. Roy Jones
The Kaneta Charitable  

Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Kaneta

Dr.* & Mrs.* Dan H. Kong
Mr.* & Mrs. Melvin Nakagawa
Mrs. Sue Nishikawa*
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 
Mr.* & Mrs.* Richard Sakata
Mrs. Margaret Tatum*

California
Diana Chow Yee ’60
Mr. & Mrs. Louie Daugherty

Georgia
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett Bennett
Nancy Jane Blair Estate
Briarlake Baptist Church, Decatur
Blanche Sale Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade
Warren Baptist Church, Augusta
Mr.* & Mrs. Henry Whitehead

Kentucky
Dr.* & Mrs. Don Chatham
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro
Mrs. Florence A. Young

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

New Mexico
Mr.* & Mrs. James Rakes

North Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Carl E. Bates
Mr.* & Mrs. Harold W. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Tom R. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Warren Sato
Ann A. Smith Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* D. Ken Street

Oklahoma
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe Coleman

Dr.* & Mrs.* William E. Hall
Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Lawrence Peitz

South Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Mercer Bridges
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence Holden

Texas
Anonymous
Robert & Lenora* Coder Family
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mr. * & Mrs.* William H. Crowe
Dr.* & Mrs.* Hubert Driggs
Mr.* & Mrs.* Loyd L. Edwards
Dr.* & Mrs.* Floyd Golden
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Mr.* & Mrs. J. Ed Hutcherson
Mr. & Mrs.* Ernest C. Jett

Dr.* & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson
Mrs. Bess Jones*
Liatis Foundation
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clester S. McClain
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence  

McCreless
Mobberly Baptist Church,  

Longview
Dr. Darold Morgan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Earl O’Keefe
Col.* & Mrs.* Stanley Sagert
Mrs. Urma L. Skinner*
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe M. Sloan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Doyle Taylor

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee Wortham

*deceased

Diamond Eagle Circle 
($1 million in total gifts)

Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. Geiger  
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Mays Foundation 
Amarillo, Texas 

Mr.* & Mrs.* W.A. Mays
Mr.* & Mrs.* Troy M. Mays

Shiraki Memorial Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

Mrs. Hilda Shiraki*

Platinum Eagle Circle 
($750,000 in total gifts)

JES Edwards Foundation 
Fort Worth, Texas 
Mrs. Jareen Schmidt

Gold Eagle Circle 
($500,000 in total gifts)

Harold K.L. Castle Foundation  
Kaneohe, Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum 
Honolulu, Hawaii
Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya
	 Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa  
Honolulu, Hawaii

Silver Eagle Circle
($300,000 in total gifts)

Atherton Family Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

First Baptist Church 
Amarillo, Texas

First Hawaiian Bank Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Dorothy Kincaid Estate 
Midland, Texas

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge 
Albuquerque, New Mexico

J. Warren Reid Estate 
Lubbock, Texas 

Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford 
Surfside Beach, South Carolina

Willis & Roberta Tassie Trust 
Kentucky Baptist Foundation

Mrs. Johnnie Taylor* 
Dallas, Texas 

Verizon/Hawaiian Telcom 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Lifetime  
Eagle Donors
The Eagle Circles recognize 
donors whose lifetime gifts 
to Hawaii Baptist Academy 
exceed $100,000. Cumulative 
gifts include cash, securities, 
negotiable property, planned 
gifts and donated services.
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Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

Mississippi
Fannie Peeples Estate

New Mexico
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford

Texas
Dell Giving
Dr. & Mrs. Juan Garza  

(Beth Lazo Garza ’80)
Mrs. Burnell Hutcherson
Mrs. Clara Inglish
Mr. & Mrs. Larry R. McLendon
The Susan C. Studer Gift & 

Religious Trust

Special Friends
($1,000-4,999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Walter T. Agena
Ms. Georgiana L. Arakaki
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance S. Arashiro
Dr. & Mrs. Kent Davenport
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth T. Goya
Ms. Sharon M. Hagio
Hawaii Baptist Foundation
HBA Interact Club
HDG, Inc.
Dr. & Mrs. George Higa
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Hirano
Dr. & Mrs. Darin Hisanaga  

(Ann Miyashiro Hisanaga ’85)
Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Iha
Drs. James & Julie Ireland
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54 
Dr. & Mrs. Lloyd E. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P.  Kam ’66 
Ms. Miki Kanda
Mr. Charles Y. Kaneshiro
Mr. Timothy R. Kaneshiro ’70
Mr. & Mrs. Von Kenric Kaneshiro 

’83 
Mrs. Esther Kawakami-Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Kawata
Kilohana Kai
	 Mr. Richard Yaginuma, Pres.
Rev. and Mrs. Carl K. Kinoshita
Mr. & Mrs. Jensen Kono  

(Cynthia Henna Kono ’78)
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Lau  

(Gina Umebayashi Lau ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee 

(Katherine Ching Lee ’69)
Mrs. Stephanie E. Masatsugu

Mr. Terence Matsuoka &  
Dr. Hiroko Shinoda

Mr. & Mrs. William Matsuzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Y. Morihara
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Murata
Dr. & Mrs. Stuart Nakamoto 

(Michele Young Nakamoto ’82)
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. John K. Ogoshi
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Okazaki
Mrs. Jennifer Hee Oyer ’97 
Mr. & Mrs. Reynold M. Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sakai
Mrs. Alicia Kaneshiro Setoda ’98 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Shiira ’75 
University Ave. Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Craig M. Warren
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Watase
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick White 

(Winona  Au White ’83)
Mr. & Mrs. Wade Yamanaka

Alaska
Drs. Matthew &  

Janel Kam-Magruder ’94

Arizona
Mrs. Rosemarie Engel Holmes ’57 

California
Mr. Clifford Honda
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kulencavich 

(Carol Okamoto Kulencavich 
’80)

Mrs. Traci Lum Miles ’86 
Mrs. Ruby Sakoda Nakahara ’55 

Assoc.
LTC & Mrs. Steven B. Phillips ’85
Mrs. Doris Shimabukuro
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tsumaki 

(Wanda Chong Tsumaki ’73) 

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Oxford

Florida
Dr. & Mrs. Patrick L. Donaldson ’75 

Georgia
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph B. Harris
Col. & Mrs. Wayne King
Mr. & Mrs. Virgil Smith
Warren Baptist Church
Warren Life Foundation
Mrs. Tina Whitehead

Indiana
Mr. & Mrs. Martin R. Rinehart

Kentucky
Mrs. Linda O. Bell	
Mrs. Mary Lou Salter
Mrs. Florence Alice Young

Maryland
Gen. & Mrs. Carlton W. Fulford

Mississippi
Ms. Emma Marie Braddock
Mr. & Mrs. Butch Simmons

Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Jett, Jr.

Nevada
Mrs. Diane U. Smith

New Mexico
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin E. King, Jr.

New York
Ms. Melanie S.H. Young ’83

North Carolina
The Holden Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin R. Lutz, Jr.
Mrs. Virginia Riddle

Oklahoma
Dr.  & Mrs. Benny Bankston
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Jackson
Mrs. Carol B. O’Rear
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Smith

South Carolina
Mr.* & Mrs. Richard Pope
Mrs. Sandra B. White

Tennessee
Ms. Janette Amos	
Mr. & Mrs. Joe D. Stoneham
Margaret Tatum Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Charles N. Thacker
Mr. Gary Wilkes

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald B. Bellis
BNSF Railway Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Brain
Ms. Mina Budzilowski
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Dietze
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Jackson
Dr.* & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson

Mrs. Bonnie June McClain
Dr. & Mrs. David G. McQuitty
Mobberly Baptist Church
Mrs. Dorothy Parker
J.W. Reid Estate
The Herman & Patsy Smith 

Charitable Foundation
Mr.* & Mrs. Ed Spurling
Mrs. Darleen Taliaferro
Ms. Susie Taylor

Washington
Mr. Sean T. Nakamura ’95
Ms. Melissa Young ’86 &  

Mr. Donald Siebers

Sustaining Friends
($500-$999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Royden Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Charles D. Benn
Mrs. Phyllis Kamaga Cano
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Jan E. Dill
Mr. & Mrs. Barry N. Fujita
Mr. & Mrs. Francis T.P. Fung
Mrs. Sharon Manago Gouveia ’70 
HEI/Hawaiian Electric
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Hensarling, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Hiyane
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Ichioka
Rev. & Mrs. Sabbithi Jayaprakash
Rev. Clyde Kakiuchi
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard C.Y. Kam
Ms. Maurine King
Kupuna Transitions, LLC
Ms. Krislin Renee Lee ’01 
Mr. & Mrs. Hitoshi Matsuo
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Miyachi
Dr. & Mrs. James H. Moy
Mr. & Mrs. Claude T. Nagaishi
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Mr. & Mrs. Charles Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nohara  

(Jean Omiya Nohara ’61)
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald N. Okuhara
Mrs. Marsha K. Onaga
Ms. Patricia Ota
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Takata
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Takushi ’85 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tanigawa ’67 

(Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67)
Mrs. Ethel S. Uehara
Mr. & Mrs. Roy N. Umebayashi
Waialae Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew W.Y. Young
Mrs. Janet Young

Arkansas
Mrs. Ernestine Moody

California
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hood, III

Florida
LTC. & Mrs. Bruce M. Furlow

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Mr. & Mrs. Lance  Pryor

Maryland
Mr. Randall Frankland

Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Brent Camp 

(Beth Teves Camp ’89)
New Mexico
Rev. & Mrs. Dudley Bristow

New York
Mr. Collin C. Lee ’94 

North Carolina
W.R. & Cornelia Grigg Estate

Oklahoma
Mrs. Pat Alexander
Mr. & Mrs. George Gorham
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Howarth

South Carolina
Dr. & Mrs. W. Tim Brown

Texas
Ms. Leah K. Gorham
Mr. Donald Herring
W.A. & Agnes Mays Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Plume
R. Alton & Helen Reed Estate
Mrs. Gayle Smith
Mr. & Mrs. John Sweitzer
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Taylor
Mr.* & Mrs. Norman Wright

Virginia
Col. Robert C. Fulford ’88 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jordan
Mrs. Martha Jo Meserole

Washington
Mr. James A. DeVoe, Jr. ’77 
Mr. David T. Kaneshiro ’71 
Mr. & Mrs. Shane B. Stanford

Advocates 
($100-$499)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Keith H. Abe
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Ainsworth
Ms. Pauline Arakaki  
Ms. Toni T. Arakaki ’86 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bento
Mr. & Mrs. John Bninski
Mr. & Mrs. James Breeden
Mr. & Mrs. James Brooks
Mr. & Mrs. Walden Butay
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Cheung
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley W. Ching

Mr. & Mrs. John R. Chong
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Byron C.S. Choy
Ms. Erica M. Chun ’07 
Mr. Geary Chun & Dr. Eileen 

Ogasawara-Chun
Dr. & Mrs. Gerin T. Chun ’73
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Chun
HBA Class of 1987
Mrs. Nobuko Dumlao
Mr. Glen K. Elliott
Mr. & Mrs. Terence T. Enoki
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Fang
Fangs Investment, LLC
Mrs. Britney Farmer
First Hawaiian Bank Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. William Flores, Jr.
Foodland Super Market, Ltd.
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Fowler
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Fujii
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon M. Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Fukuhara
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Fukumoto
Mr. Lloyd I. Funada
Mr. & Mrs. William Y. Ginoza
Mrs. Roxanne Choy Hashim ’01 
Mr. Isaac R. Hayashi ’09 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hidano 
Mr. & Mrs. Alton T. Higashi
Mr. & Mrs. Steven S. Higashi 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark K. Hirae ’72 

(Marsha Ishida Hirae ’72) 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hirae
Mr. & Mrs. Gary M. Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Honbo ’85  

(Lynley Murakami Honbo ’85)
Honolulu Christian Church
Mr. William Honzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Horio
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Hosaka
Mr. & Mrs. Hayden Hu
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Isara
Mr. & Mrs. Alden Ishii

Mr. & Mrs. Davis K. Ishikawa ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Warren K. Itamura
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis K. Kajiura
Mr. & Mrs. Dean K. Kaneshiro
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Kaneshiro
Mr. & Mrs. Mark M. Kaneshiro ’70 
Mr. & Mrs. Robin T. Kaneshiro
Mr. Cameron Katsuyoshi ’84 
Ms. Estelle Kaya
Mr. & Mrs. Kendall H. Kido ’92 

(Lynne Nohara Kido ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kikuta
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kim
Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. Kishaba
Ms. Ruth Komatsu
Mr. Kevin H. Ku ’92 
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Kubo
Mr. & Mrs. Guy K. Kunitake
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kuwahara
Mr. & Mrs. Edward R. Lebb
Ms. Gail Ann Lee
Ms. Valerie Lee
Dr. William Lee
Mrs. Jane Leong
Mr. & Mrs. Ming Hong Leung
Dr. & Mrs. Francis T. Lim  
Dr. & Mrs. Barry D. Lovett
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Lueder  

(Billie Takaki Lueder ’94)
Mrs. Alyce Ma
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Maruya
Mrs. Valerie Mathews
Ms. Sherry L. McLemore ’81 
Ms. Pam Metthe
Ms. Carol Mitsunaga
Mr. & Mrs. Donn Mitsuyuki
Mr. & Mrs. Roy J. Miyahira 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew M. Monden 
Dr. & Mrs. Ken Munechika 
Mr. & Mrs. Alton Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Myles A. Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Roy T. Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. James Nakamura
Mrs. Julia N. Nakamura
Mr. Ross M. Nakamura ’91 
Mr. & Mrs. Nelson Nakanishi 

(Kris Fowler Nakanishi ’80)
Mr. & Mrs. Gary H. Nakano
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Nakano
Mrs. Aimee Nishioka
Mr. & Mrs. Reginald Norimoto
Ms. Nikki Okazaki ’73 Assoc. 
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel T. Omiya ’77 
Mr. Glenn Onaga ’66 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Osaki
Mr. & Mrs. Brian M. Oshima
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Oshiro
Mr. Gerald Ouchi &  

Mrs. Barbara Sano
Dr. Ruby Ovitt
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Mr. & Mrs. Daniel P. Rausch
Mr. & Mrs. Elton Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn T. Saito 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald K. Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Saruwatari
Mrs. Joann Sato
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Shinsato
Mrs. Florencia L. Stackel
Mrs. Misako Suzuki
Mrs. Tokie Taira
Mr. & Mrs. Gary N. Taketa
Mrs. Clara K. Takiguchi
Mrs. Helene Takushi
Mr. & Mrs. George Teramoto
Mr. & Mrs. Myron K.L. Tom
Mr. & Mrs. Mark S. Tonini
Mr. Brandt M. Tsuha ’94 
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Uyehara
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Wachi
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley A. Wada
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Wada
Mrs. Marilyn Wallace
Mr. & Mrs.. Rodney K. Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Woo
Mr. & Mrs. Roy T. Yamaki, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Yamamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Yamashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Jordan Yasutomi ’03 
Mr. Mac M. Yonamine*
Mr. & Mrs. Philip C. C. Young

Arizona
Mr. & Mrs. Steven A. Hartman

California
Dr. & Mrs. R. Gene Anderson
Mr. J.D. Andrews
Dr. & Mrs. Bob G. Byrd
Mr. Charles K. Hui
Mr. Darin A. Itamura ’04 
Dr. & Mrs. Carl Morimoto ’61 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry S. Okimoto ’76 
Ms. Lillian Oyama ’57 
Mrs. Elsie L. Perkins
Salesforce.org
Mr. Gerald K. Wong

Connecticut
Capt. & Mrs. Stephan P. Finton ’77 

Florida
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Lewis

Georgia
Ms. Betty P. Bruce
Georgia Baptist Foundation  

Mr.* & Mrs. Robert Zwald
Mrs. Doris Heard
Mrs. Bobette Keller
Plunkett Heating &  

Air Conditioning Co. Inc.
Mrs. Carolyn Ramsour Mosley 

’60 Assoc.
Ms. Nadine A. Odo ’81

Illinois
Dr. Jan Waggoner

Kansas
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Langland

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Blythe Collins
Hermon & Rayberta Ray Trust
Mr. & Mrs. David Wade
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Whiteley

Louisianna
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Diket

Maine
Mr. & Mrs Paul Letalien
(Janet Mitchell Letalien ’81)

Maryland
Ms. Lynne Mason

Massachusetts
Gap Inc.
Ms. Karen M. Kennedy
Mrs. Maile Moore Wang ’98 

Mississippi
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Murphy
Mrs. Ida Schnautz
Ms. Patricia Simmons
Mrs. Patricia Smedley

Nevada
Mrs. Terri Ann Oshiro Gilmour ’79 

New Mexico
Mr. Allen E. Goodrich

New York
Mr. Franklin Leong
Mr. Mark H. Okazaki ’75 

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. Cornwell
Mr. & Mrs. Roger W. Gantt
Moore & Van Allen, LLC

Ohio
Pitney Bowes
Mr. & Mrs. Don Klingler

Oklahoma
Dr. Cathy Bankston
Dr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Dillon 
Dr. & Mrs. Jim Hawkins
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Orga
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Roberts
Mrs. Jarene Robison

Oregon
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Brown
	 (Carol Folsom Brown ’64)

Pennsylvania
Dr. & Mrs. Gordon R. Lam ’61 
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth

South Carolina
Mrs. Ruth Ann Brooks
Mr. Robert H. Causby
Dr. & Mrs. G. Fred Payne
Mr. & Mrs. Don Randall
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Smyrl
Mrs. Sarah Anne Summers

Tennessee
Mrs. Martha Apple
Ms. Katsuko Hausser
Mrs. Joyce Wong

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Bond, Jr.
Mr. Jeffrey R. Boyd
Mr. & Mrs. Larry R. Boyd
Mrs. Robbie T. Brandt
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Calogero

Mrs. Nancy Humphrey Dark ’61 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Allen J. Dogger
Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd
Ms. Vernnetta J. Ellerd
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Ellis
Mr. & Mrs. Michael C. Fisher ’70
Mrs. Belinda A. Giles
Mrs. Joyce Heiman
Mr. Johnny Horton
J. Ivey Miller Estate
Dr. Darold H. Morgan
Mrs. Nancy Munnerlyn
Mrs. Kristin Sagert Obermeyer ’78 
Mr. & Mrs. James Pedison
Mr. & Mrs. Billy D. Reynolds, Jr.
Mr.* & Mrs. Ray Snider
Mr. & Mrs.* Robert L. 

Spottswood, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Tate
Mrs. Gretta Lum Warren ’61 	
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne West
Mr. Robert Whitfield
Mr. & Mrs. Richard G. Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Bill D. Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Wilson

Virginia
Rev. & Mrs. Don Davidson
Ms. Dorothy C. Eller
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Felts
Ms. Nathalie K. Jacobsen 
Mrs. Laurie Miller  

Laychak-Chareq ’80 
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Mori ’59
Dr. Kelly Ann Yamashiro

Washington
Mrs. Marlene Miller

Wisconsin
Mrs. Linda R. Coyle
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Englehardt

Outside U.S.
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Carrell
Mr. & Mrs. J.E. Plume

ANNUAL GIVING REPORT  2017–18
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Friends 
(Up to $99)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Lee S. Akamine
Ms. Gayle Arakaki
Mr. Ivan Awa
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Awakuni
Ms. Chazley C. Baitlon ’12 
Mr. & Mrs. Cody Barretta ’06 

(Candace Yonashiro  
Barretta ’06)

Ms. Christine Chee-Ruiter
Ms. Juli Chun
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin H. Ebisuya
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis T. Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Fukagawa (Dawn 

Yoshikawa Fukagawa ’91)
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Fukuda
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory S. Hayashi
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Hayashi
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hee
Ms. Cathy F. Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. Inocencio C. Ignacio
Ms. Rachel K. Inouye ’08 
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Ishikawa
Mr. Frederick K. Ito
Ms. Malia Ito ’13  
Mrs. Audrey Kumasaka Jim On ’05 
Mr. Dennis W. Jung  ’74 
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Kaida
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Kiyabu
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney M. Kuwaye
Ms. April Joy D.  Laxamana ’17 
Rev. & Mrs. Rick Lazor
Mr. Howard Luke &  

Mrs. Annette Shimizu
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Malinger
Mr. Matt Matsuda ’16 
Ms. Wendy Matsuzaki ’89 

Mr. Frank Mauz
Ms. Claire Mizushima
Ms. Ann K. Mori
Mrs. Thongboun Mounthongdy
Mr. & Mrs. Vern M. Nakaguma
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Milton N. Nakamura
Mrs. Joyce Nakasone
Mr. & Mrs.  Steven Oato
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence T. Okuda
Mr. & Mrs. Harold S. Oshiro
Mr. Masaru Oshiro
Mrs. Mae E. Oyama
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory A. Poole
Mr. & Mrs. Takayuki Sasaki
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Shibata
Rev. & Mrs. James O. Shiroma ’88 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Tagami
Mr. & Mrs. Reid I. Takatsuka ’83 

(Claudine Florenco Takatsuka 
’92)

Mr. & Mrs. Ed Tawara
Mrs. Laura L. Tenma
Mr. & Mrs. Clifford H. Togo
Mrs. Deborah Sadaoka 

Vanairsdale ’67 
Mr. Xudong Wang &  

Mrs. Min Zhong
Mr. & Mrs. Earl Y. Watanabe
Ms. Danielle M. Woo ’15 
Mr. Ross Yamato ’08 
Mr. & Mrs. Russell M. Yasaka
Ms. Susan F. Yoshida

Arkansas
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Strange

California
Ms. Darlene M. Fukuji ’10 
Western Union

Colorado
Mr. Michael Keen

Florida
Mrs. Doris Sanders

Georgia
Mrs. Barbara Moore*
Mr. & Mrs. Ben E. Vickers

Massachusetts
Gap Inc.
Ms. Karen M. Kennedy

Mississippi
Ms. Beulah E. Abel
Mrs. Carol C. Peck

New Mexico
Mrs. Rona Hammetter
Ms. Connie Whitcomb

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Eades
Mr. Victor Estes
Mr. & Mrs. Woody Fish
Mr. Douglas R. Ghidina

Oklahoma
Ms. Jody Prince
Ms. Shaye Rosch
Ms. Molly Scalf
Mrs. Norma R. Staker

South Carolina
AgFirst Farm Credit Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Fletcher Carter
Mr. & Mrs. Leiton Chinn ’62 
Mr. & Mrs. Billy Keefe
Mr. Maxey D. Love, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph M. Rauseo, Sr.
Ms. Linda J. Sweat
Mr. & Mrs. William C. 

Wannamaker
Tennessee
Olive Allen Memorial Fund 

Tennessee Baptist Foundation

Texas
Ms. Mary Kathryn Adcock
Mrs.  Flo Biggs
BSN Sports
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin P. Clariday
Mrs. Courtney Fisher
Dr. & Mrs. Johnny J. Gilliland
Ms.  Sharon Goodman
Mr. & Mrs. Ed S. Harrison, Jr.
Mrs. June D. Hatley
Mr. & Mrs. Ronny Henicke
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Mayo
Mrs. Claudia O’Connor
Mr. & Mrs. James O. Price
Univ. of Mary Hardin-Baylor

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Baker
	 (Lori Ingels Baker ’77 Assoc.)
Mr. & Mrs. Michael B. Erwin
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Howe

Wisconsin
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Riedel

* deceased

Special Funds
Rev. O.W. Dub & Grace Efurd 

Memorial Scholarship**
Chatham/Georgetown College 

Scholarship Fund
Mallory Kathryn Ellis Soldier of 

Light Scholarship Award** 
Kilohana Kai (Larry Wong 

Memorial) Scholarship**
Faustina I. Lazo Scholarship**
Sue Nishikawa State Missions 

Scholarship**  
Hawaii Pacific Baptist 
Convention

Hilda Shiraki Scholarship
MAC Scholarship** (new)
General Scholarship Fund**

Scholarship Endowment
Gary H. Arizala Scholarship
Harold & Joyce Asato 

Scholarship** 
Allen K.L., Mildred M. & Paul 

K.W. Au Scholarship**
Carl & Myra Bates Scholarship
Maudie Bearden Scholarship
Richard & Alice Bento 

Scholarship** 
Waldo & Alyne Bugbee 

Scholarship
Dr. Lucius A. & Dona M. Butler 

Scholarship
J. Harris & Ruby Bice Campbell 

Scholarship**
Harold & Mary Lou Causby 

Scholarship
Tom Causby Scholarship** (new)
Judge Herbert & Helen Choy 

Scholarship** (new)
Bill & Carolyn Cobb 

Scholarship** (new)
Don Chatham Scholarship**
Robert L. & Mary Lenora Coder 

Scholarship**
William & Ruth Crowe 

Scholarship
J.R. & May Delle Collins 

Scholarship
J.P. & Leola K. Edmunds 

Scholarship
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Rev. O.W. Dub & Grace 
Efurd Scholarship **

Travis Ellis, Maurine 
King, Darrell Truitt, 

	 Joyce Wong 
Scholarship**

Ted & Floy Ferguson 
Scholarship

Herschel & Martha Fielder 
Scholarship

Al & Laura Belle Geiger 
Scholarship

Ralph & Juanda Halliwill 
Scholarship** (new)

Joyce Hallman 
Scholarship

HBA Alumni Assn. 
Scholarship**

Marsha Hirae 
Scholarship**

Vera Holsinger 
Scholarship

J. Ed & Burnell 
Hutcherson 
Scholarship**

Charles & Hazel Kawano 
Scholarship

Reggie & Pat Kikugawa 
Scholarship

Hansel & Dorothy Kincaid 
Scholarship

Wayne & Jane King 
Scholarship**

Rev. Carl & Hatsue 
Kinoshita 
Scholarship**

Carole Kitahara 
Scholarship

Dorothy S. Kohatsu 
Scholarship 

Dan & Mary Eleanor Kong 
Scholarship**

Victor & Aurora Lee Koon 
Scholarship

Cleon & Wilma Ligon 
Scholarship

MAC General 
Scholarship** (new)

Carol Murosaki Maeda 
Scholarship

Betty Lou Mays 
Scholarship

H.P. & Mary R. 
McCormick 
Scholarship**

Clarence & Anne 
McCreless Scholarship

Nella Fae McElroy 
Scholarship

Steve Murphy 
Scholarship**

Sue Nishikawa 
Scholarship

Paul & Mildred Oyer 
Scholarship**

Fannie H. Peeples 
Scholarship**

Hermon & Rayberta Ray 
Scholarship**

J.W. & Myrtie Atwood Reid 
Scholarship**

Stan & Marj Sagert 
Scholarship**

Jitsuo & Norma Shimada 
Scholarship**

Louise Simms Scholarship
Anna L. Smith 

Scholarship**
Hobart & Dorothy Smith 

Scholarship
Emma Street Scholarship
Susie Studer 

Scholarship**
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor 

Scholarship**
Florence Liu Tong 

Scholarship
Tusculum Hills Baptist 

Church Scholarship

Frederick & Betty Usui 
Scholarship

Dr. Edmond Walker & 
Lurie Walker Stewart 
Scholarship** 

Henry & Tina Whitehead 
Scholarship** 

Thomas Robert Whitfield 
Scholarship** 

Joyce Wong Scholarship**
Oliver K. Yanaga 

Scholarship**
Diana Chow Yee ’60 

Scholarship** (new)
Paris Yelton Memorial 

Scholarship
Chester Young 

Scholarship** 
General Scholarship**

Other Endowed 
Funds
Ruby Atwood Capital 

Projects Endowment
Allen & Mildred Au 

General Endowment** 
(new) 

Nancy Jane Blair Music 
Endowment

Mallory Kathryn Ellis 
Soldiers of Light 
Scholarship

Fleming Trust School 
Operations Endowment

Rob Fulford Scholar 
Athlete Endowment

Charlotte Hoover General 
Endowment

Les Kaneta Athletic 
Scholarship

Scott D. Oyer Fine Arts 
Endowment**

Ken & Rosemond Street 
Athletic Endowment

Hubert & Peggy Tatum 
Memorial Fund**

Teacher Endowment

**Funds with contri­
butions, 2017–2018 
fiscal year

Memorial Gifts
Contributions to Hawaii 
Baptist Academy were 
made in memory of the 
following during the 
2017–2018 fiscal year:

Sally Jane Kila Amina ’55 
Walter Arasato
Curtis Askew
Paul K.W. Au ’79 
W. Everett Bennett
Tom Causby
Don Chatham
Brent Cobb
Justin Cobb
Gene P. Daniel
Eloise Duer
Roy Duer
Grace Efurd
Hattie F. Felts
Glenn R. Goode
Kimie Gusukuma
Ralph Halliwill
Lydia Hamrick
Troy Hamrick
Edith Humphrey Highfill
Moriyoshi Hiratani
Margie Hoff
Dan H. Kong
Mary Eleanor Kong
Charles Kuwaye
Lillian McQuitty Layden
Alfred Miller
Kiyoshi & Kazuko Ohbe
Craig M. Okamoto ’78 
Alvin K. H. Pang
Henry Plume
Catherine Plunkett
Olin Plunkett
Richard A. Pope
Nicholas Rogers
Stanley A. Sagert
James I. Salter
Dena Seymour
Joe M. Sloan
Ann A. Smith
Eloise Spangler
Betty Ann Sweitzer
Irene Yamamoto

Honor Gifts
Contributions were made 
in honor of the following 
individuals during the 
2017–2018 fiscal year: 

Richard Bento
Mina Budzilowski
Betty Jean Chatham 
Isaac Gusukuma ’69 
Sharon M. Hagio
Jasmine A. Kaneshiro ’10 
Lilian Kimoto
Darold H. Morgan
Lana Oshiro
Patricia Simmons
Gail Tanigawa ’67
Stephanie Waggoner
Joyce Wong
Jessica Yamamoto ’21

Athletic Booster  
Club Golf 
Tournament 
Sponsors
Diamond Sponsors
Quality Design Build 

Darren Wada ’87

Platinum Sponsors
Dennis M.H. Pang & 

Associates
Hawaii Pacific Baptist 

Convention  
Chris Martin

Open Mortgage, LLC 
Wendy Oshiro

Gold Sponsors
Terrance & Susan Arashiro
First Hawaiian Bank
Iron Workers Union  

Joseph O’Donnell
JD Painting
Morris & Lilian Kimoto
Ohana Pacific 

Management Co. 
Richard Kishaba

Scott Oka
PSH Insurance, Inc. 

Gary Yanagihara

Bronze Sponsors
Hayden Hu
Philip Kahue
Tanioka’s Seafoods  

and Catering

Hole Sponsors
First Insurance Co.  

of Hawaii
Matthew Evans ’00

Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018
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Donors
Armstrong Produce  

Kelvin Shigemura
Eight Point Distributors, Inc.  

Mike Sakamoto, Jr.
First Insurance Co. of 

Hawaii
Frito Lay–Bree
GEICO–Ron Addington
Golf Signs–Mark Sperling
Hansen’s Distr. Group 

Jennifer Wong & Jeanine 
Fuentes

Hawaiian Host  
Darryl Miki

HBA Advancement Office

KTM Services, Inc.  
Kamei Lac

Dean Morihara,  
Photographer

Panda Express  
Carlos Villa

Paradise Beverages  
Steve Kawasaki

Royal Hawaiian  
Country Club  
Darin Sumimoto ’80 

Sodexo Services  
Daryl Kawamoto

State Farm 
Andrew Fong ’86 

Anonymous (2)
Olive Allen Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Suchart 

Archpru
Ruby Atwood Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Carl & Myra Bates Estate
Maudie Bearden Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett 

Bennett
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. 

Bento
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Bosgra
Wanda Brewer Estate
Alyne Bugbee Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. J. Harris 

Campbell
Harold* & Mary Lou* 

Causby
Mr. Tom Causby*
Helen Choy Estate
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Mary Lenora Coder Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mrs. Grace Colson*
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Cosby, 

Jr.

William Crowe Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* Bill Devine
O.W. Dub & Grace Efurd 

Estate
Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd
Mrs. Betsy Feldman
Herschel & Martha Fielder 

Estate
Ted & Floy Ferguson 

Estate
Bessie Fleming Trust
Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. 

Geiger
Floyd & Elsie Golden 

Estate
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade, 

Jr.
Dr.* & Mrs.* W.R. Grigg
Mr. C. Irvin Grigg, Sr.
Rev. Ralph* & Juanda 

Halliwill
Everett Hammer Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce T. Hara
Mr. & Mrs. Lyndon Mako 

Hara ’82 
Dr. J. Hoffman* & Norma* 

Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Steven S. 

Hidano

Mr. & Mrs. Todd Hill
Ms. Gail Hirozawa
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Ruth Horton Estate
Joe A. Huitt Estate
Mary Ingman Estate
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo 

Itokazu
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Jackson
Joe Jenkins Estate
Ms. Myra B. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Roy E. Jones
Mr.* & Mrs.* Charles 

Kawano
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Mrs. Betty Kendrick
Dorothy Kincaid Estate
Ms. Maurine King
Dan* & Mary Eleanor* 

Kong
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth 

Kuwahara
Mrs. Irene M. Laube
Cleon & Wilma Ligon 

Trust
Dan Liu Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin R. Lutz, 

Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Donald E. Lytal
W.A. & Agnes Mays Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence 

McCreless
Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy*
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. 

McLemore
J. Ivey Miller Estate
Mrs. Vivian Mosley
Sue Saito Nishikawa 

Estate
Masa & Jean (Omiya) ’61 

Nohara
Gladys T. Omiya Trust
Lauzanne Fung Oshiro ’81 
Fannie Peeples Estate
Hermon & Rayberta Ray 

Estate
Helen Rector Estate
R. Alton & Helen Reed 

Estate
J.W. Reid Estate
Col. Stanley A. Sagert*
Blanche Sale Trust
Mrs. Joann Sato
Nell Sauer Estate
Sara E. Schuessler Estate
Hilda K. Shiraki Estate

Louise E. Simms Estate
Urma Skinner Trust
Mrs. Dee Sloan
Ann A. Smith Estate
Mr. & Mrs.* Robert L. 

Spottswood, Sr.
Julia Street Estate
Susan C. Studer Trust
Mrs. Carol Franklin 

Sutton
Willis & Roberta Tassie 

Trust
Margaret Tatum Estate
Johnnie Taylor Estate
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor 

Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley 

Togikawa
Florence Liu Tong Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. 

Warren
Mr. Robert Whitfield
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald 

Wortham
Mr. & Mrs. Horace Zakahi
Mr. Robert Zwald*

* deceased

HBA Legacy Society
The HBA Legacy Society includes those who have named HBA as a beneficiary in their estate plans through a bequest, trust,  
gift annuity, pooled income, life insurance policy, or retirement account. Only a statement of intent to leave a gift to HBA is  
required for membership. Members are invited to all school donor events. You may choose to remain anonymous in your giving,  
but participation in the Legacy Society may inspire others to also ensure that HBA will have the resources to continue providing  
a Christ-centered education for generations of Hawaii’s children and youth. 

For more information about the Legacy Society, contact the HBA Office of Institutional Advancement at (808) 533-7094 or 
development@hba.net  
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Hawaii Baptist Academy
Located in Nuuanu Valley on the island of Oahu, 
Hawaii Baptist Academy (HBA) is a Christ-centered, 
co-educational, college preparatory school for 
kindergarten through grade 12. Established in  
1949 by missionaries of the Southern Baptist 
Convention, the school is affiliated with the Hawaii 
Pacific Baptist Convention.

HBA is a member of the Hawaii Association of 
Independent Schools and the Association of Christian 
Schools International, and accredited by the Western 
Association of Schools and Colleges. HBA is licensed 
by the Hawaii Council of Private Schools.

Hawaii Baptist Academy 
2017–2018 Board of Directors
Ken Hensarling, Jr., Chair
Walter Agena, Vice Chair
Jean (Omiya) Nohara ’61, Secretary
Jensen Kono, Treasurer
Terrance Arashiro
Dr. Kent Davenport
Dominic Dumlao
Hayden Hu
Ernest Lum
James Shiroma ’88

Ex-Officio
Chris Martin, Executive Director,  

Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention
John Endriss, President,  

Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention

President
Ronald Shiira ’75

Principals
Amy Vorderbruegge, Elementary School
George Honzaki, Middle School
Marsha (Ishida) Hirae ’72, High School

An online version of this report is available  
at www.hba.net.
Please send address changes to:  
development@hba.net or call (808) 533-7094

        www.facebook.com/HBAEagles
        www.facebook.com/HBAAlumni

        www.twitter.com/HBAEagles

        www.instagram.com/HBAEagles  
	    www.instagram.com/HBAAlumni

        www.youtube.com/HBAEaglesTV
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MISSION STATEMENT:  
HAWAII BAPTIST ACADEMY IS A 
CHRISTIAN COLLEGE PREPARATORY 
SCHOOL THAT EQUIPS STUDENTS 
SPIRITUALLY, INTELLECTUALLY, 
PHYSICALLY, SOCIALLY, AND 
EMOTIONALLY, SO THAT THEY 
BRING HONOR TO GOD.
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